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Minutes of the Mortimer Quarry liaison committee meeting held on 12 April 2018 at the 
Mortimer West End Village Hall 
 
Present: 
 
Englefield Estate 
Edward Crookes (EC) 
Richard Edwards (RE) 
 
Mortimer West End Parish Council 
Jonathan Bray (JB) 
 
Hampshire County Council 
David Smith – planning enforcement officer (DS) 
 
Basingstoke and Dean Borough Council 
Councillor Roger Gardiner (RG) 
 
Pinelands Park Residents 
Jim Burgin (JB) 
 
Hills Quarry Products 
Peter Andrew (PA) 
Andrew Liddle (AL) 
Kevin Cleall (KC) 
 
The Hills Group Ltd 
Monique Hayes (MH) 
 
  Actions 

 
1. Minutes of the previous meeting 

 
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted.  
 

 

2. Apologies 
 
No apologies were received prior to the meeting however an apology was 
received post meeting from Councillor Vaughan. 
 
 

 

3. Update on current site status and existing planning permission 
 
David Smith advised that he had visited the site a number of times to 
keep up to date with progress.  DS advised that the deadline date to 
implement the planning permission is 27 May 2018 and no problems 
were envisaged in achieving this.  
 

 

4. Update on programme of works  
 
Peter Andrew introduced Kevin Cleall who has been appointed as site 
manager.  
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AL gave an update on site activities and the programme of works for the 
site and advised that the site will go through transitional changes as we 
move through each phase. 
 
Phase 2 – Trees had been removed and site clearance undertaken.  
Reptile fencing is to be erected for ecological mitigation between April – 
September.  
 
Gantry – installation of the gantry has been completed. 
 
Field conveyor – is being constructed on either side of the gantry. 
 
Entrance road to Mortimer Quarry – resurfacing works completed and 
some fencing remains to be done.  
 
Refurbishment – progressing well with installation of the stock piler and 
rebuilding of the washing plant.  All works are on target with an expected 
dry run date in the first week of May.   New offices and weighbridge due 
to be installed at end of April.  Waiting on SSE for reconnection to mains 
electricity. 
 
 

7. Any other business 
  
Pinelands Park Residents 
Peter Andrew confirmed that details of stand-off distances had been 
provided to Jim Burgin as requested. 
 
HCC lengthman scheme 
Roger Gardiner provided details on the scheme and the contractor being 
used for highway work.  Hills to make contact regarding supply of product 
from Mortimer quarry.  
 
Open Day  
Proposed date is 21 July.  Monique Hayes to check with surrounding 
parish councils regarding other activities on that date.   
 
Burghfield Cycle Event – 17 June 
Richard Edwards gave details on the event and suggested this would be 
a good opportunity for Hills to attend and present the Cycle Safe 
Scheme.  RE to provide details to Monique. 
   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
HILLS 

8. Date of next meeting 
 
The next meeting will be held on 12 July  2018 at the Mortimer  quarry 
offices from 16.00. 
 

 

 
 
 


